
 

 
COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Glenn Russell, Ph.D., Director, Planning & Development 
 (805) 568-2085 
 
DATE: May 5, 2014 
 
RE: Pearl Chase Society Appeal (Case No. 14APL-00000-00006) of Decision by 

Historic Landmarks Advisory Commission Regarding County Landmark #34, 
Juarez-Hosmer Adobe, First Supervisorial District 

 
 
 
Planning and Development (P&D) has received additional information since docketing the Board 
Agenda Letter and is forwarding this information to your Board as Attachment A to this staff memo. 
 
On April 23, 2014, the applicant submitted a new condition assessment and rehabilitation plan for the 
Juarez-Hosmer Adobe, prepared by Nels Roselund, a CA-licensed structural engineer.  The applicant 
hired Mr. Roselund to assess the condition of the adobe and prepare a report based on a letter from 
the Pearl Chase Society, which recommended Mr. Roselund as one of two engineers who have the 
expertise to assess the viability of rehabilitating the Juarez-Hosmer Adobe.  Mr. Roselund provides a 
detailed assessment of current conditions as revealed once construction commenced, and provides 
additional recommendations for rehabilitating the adobe. 
 
On May 5, 2014, P&D received, via email, a new addendum to the May 2010 approved rehabilitation 
plan.  Prepared by Preservation Planning Associates, it revises the rehabilitation plan and 
incorporates Mr. Roselund’s recommendations and concludes that the revised plan would be 
consistent with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards and Guidelines for Rehabilitation. 
 
These reports were prepared on behalf of the applicant; they have not been peer reviewed nor have 
they been considered by the HLAC.  The applicant’s stated intent is to pursue rehabilitation 
according to the revised plan and to no longer pursue the demolition and reconstruction plan 
approved by the HLAC.  Please refer to Attachment A, which includes the applicant’s emailed 
request and both of the reports mentioned herein.  The additional information does not alter staff’s 
recommendation to your Board to uphold the appeal and set aside the decision of the HLAC. 
 
Attachment A – Email from Katie Hay dated May 5, 2014, Preservation Planning Associates Letter Addendum dated 

April 30, 2014 and Condition Assessment and Rehabilitation Plan by the Roselund Engineering 
Company. 
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